Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)

Re: Everyone in Housing initiative 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
It relates to the Everyone In housing initiative. In a summary of the council's help and support for rough sleepers, you say: "As part of the ‘Everyone In’ initiative we have also secured an additional 180 units of accommodation to provide safe short-term accommodation for people who would otherwise nowhere to stay."  

My request is for:
1. The addresses of these 180 units of accommodation.
Answer:


I can confirm that the Council holds the addresses of the 180 units of accommodation.  However, this information is being withheld from disclosure as the Council considers that it is exempt from release under Section 40(2) (personal data) and this letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes.
2. The name of the accommodation provider in each case.

3. The type of accommodation (eg hotel, hostel, flat, room in shared house etc) in each case.

4. The period of the contractual arrangement in each case, in the form of the start date and end date of the arrangement, roughly by months.

In respect of Qs 2-4, the ‘Everyone In’ initiative ended on 19/04/2021. 
To provide the details as requested would exceed the statutory cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act.  This exercise would involve going back on cases that may no longer be accommodated.  At a minimum of 10 minutes per unit, this would take an officer over 30 hours to collate the information. 
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12(1) of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit and no disclosure will be made in this instance.
5. The "purpose of expenditure" category assigned to this area of spending—that is, as it would appear in the council's "Expenditure exceeding £500" tables.

Accommodation Expenses
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
